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Those Present
Sandy Bell Chair (SB),  Francis Selkirk Deputy Chair(FS), George Luke Treasurer (GL), Roger French Secretary (RF),  

Present: Sandy Bell, George Luke,  Fiona McPherson, Roger French, Ian Baxter.
Local Councillors - Elaine Thornton-Nicol, Caroline Cochrane, Leagh Douglas
Apologies:, Fran Selkirk, Shelley Edgar, Sabrina Edwards, Morag Beavon
Members of the public also present. 
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed, proposed Fiona McPherson and seconded George Luke.
In Memorium: Eoin Frame – funeral to be held 28th Feb at 1pm in Melrose Crematorium.  
SB suggested pushing on with the upgrade around the war memorial in Eoin’s memory.  It was suggested that a plaque be put on a planter commemorating the work he did for the village and surrounding areas.
ETN has been looking into funding for this and has found someone who will consult with us and draw up some plans. 
Community Police Report
John Murray community Police officer will attend our next meeting on 14th March. 
Members of the public once again complained about petty vandalism going on in some of the gardens around the village.  We asked for all this to be reported to the police.
Open Forum
Complaints regarding the lack of road sweeping and leaf debris around village.  ETN would investigate this and was updated before end of meeting that this would be getting done.
ETN updated that the benches on Sprouston Road were being replaced, and she will look into a couple more damaged ones.
There was some general despair about dog fouling and rubbish which is an ongoing issue. But looking to pull volunteers together to do a “Spring into Summer” litter pick 17th march to 17th April.  Dates and areas to be looked at.
Councillor Reports  
LD was investigating a complaint regarding the King George V pitch; that Newtown wasn’t being as well upkept as some of the other pitches in the Borders.  LD could find no grounds for this complaint.  But the pitch has been re-lined.
LD is still in talks with Hope Church, who have now engaged a company to help them with their change of use.  But if anyone would like to use, or look around the grounds, they are very approachable and would be happy to see the place used.
CC has been informed that our new notice board will be arriving next week. This is to replace the one at the bus shelter.
ETN has spoken to SBHA who are happy to fund planters in the Whitefield area where they took the swings down.
Pavement along by The Holmes is getting a cut back.
ETN in talks with John Curry regarding the old water board building with hopes to pursue a community orchard area in place of the derelict building.
Bins to be put at both bus stops at the college to stop littering.
ETN still fighting with Scottish Power to reduce standing charge for a seldom used power point.
Treasurer Report
No real changes.
Cheque has now been posted out for Christmas Tree.
Insurance policy not to be paid just now.  Claire Malster has put on hold.
Correspondence Received 
Old Chemist would like electricity used for Christmas lights to be paid for as he no longer uses the building so can’t absorb the costs. FM to pass on email to GL for payment. Approx £50.00.
SB passed on message from residents of Tweedside Road to reinstate a grit bin at the turning circle. ETN will look into this.
Development Plans update
SE, GL, RF, IB were at a meeting with James Lamb of SBC with looks to joining a Place Making workshop to help with the redevelopment of the village.  It was agreed that we should all support this, and they were to go ahead and join the programme.
Account Balance:
Community Council funds - £678.88
Paths Cutting Grant - £450.00
Dog Friendly Newtown - £1507.00
Christmas Light Fund - £1780.05
Next meeting: 14th March 2023 in the community wing from 7pm. All welcome.
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Tuesday 14th February 2023 - 7pm.  Newtown Community Wing





South development        600 houses Approved                                  


     West development          300 houses Approved                                        Village Centre                150 houses Outline approval                        Sergeants Park               117 houses Built/occupied                            Milestones GC                 40 houses Approved                                   


   Balgownie                         13 houses Outline approval                          Langlands Mill                   3 houses Approved                                  
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